## **Jacqueline Fogden**

To: Subject:

Planning application 2021/5082/P

20.1.2022

Dear Matthew Dempsey,

I am writing to you directly because I have been unable to re-access my original submission to the **planning application 2021/5082/P** on the website. One of your colleagues at the Planning Office suggested I emailed you directly when I telephoned for advice as to what to do.

The planning application concerns the building plans for my new neighbours at no 30, Solent Road. You can appreciate that I want to remain on good terms with my neighbours so I have also shared my concerns with them, particularly Sophie who has considerable experience as a property lawyer.

Since I have submitted my views on the website, I have become more worried and depressed at the proposals.

As the day length increases, I am becoming increasingly aware of the impact the proposal of constructing an "outrigger" for office use on the second floor will have on the light into my bathroom and bedroom. A huge chunk of my view of the sky will be blocked. I am really upset by this, apart from any aesthetic impact which is a bit hard to imagine from the plans.

I am writing this now because I don't think I stressed it sufficiently in my original comments and I will own that I have woken up more to the impact.

I have written as much to Sophie, because she asked me to speak to her first, and they are a nice young family and I would like to remain on good terms. But I also want and need to protect both the value of my property and my own mental health.

I know there will be a lot of noise and disruption due to the extension and work downstairs which I will not be able to avoid, whilst the family intend to move out for 3 months.

I would value your response and any suggestions.

Togden

With kind regards,

Jacqueline Fogden